
Science Week at St. Luke’s

Cool Scientists

Friday saw us mash up Comic Relief Day 
with a dress-up day to finish off our Science 
week. The children enjoyed  dressing up as 
scientists and carrying out investigations – 
although the children think there are a 
mixture of cool and nutty ones!

  

St Luke's News
A Christian school that serves a diverse community and works in partnership 

with parents to develop the whole child. 

Dear Parents & Carers,


This week on our journey of fully understanding the message of Easter, we have been 
looking at the crucifixion. How Jesus must have felt being abused and mocked as he 
carried the cross he was to be nailed to, in contrast with the crowds that had greeted 
him and hailed him as a King on his entry to Jerusalem. Last week we had talked 
about how Jesus did not want to die on the cross but how he steadfastly did what 
God needed him to do so we could be forgiven for our sins. Next week we will be 
discussing the Resurrection before putting it altogether in the last week before Easter.

15th March 2024



Virtual Reality                                              

 Experimenting

 

Recording… and enjoying!

Young scientists from Reception



Easter Production!
Come to St Luke’s Y3 and Y4 on the 26th of March 2024

Postcode: E16 1JB 2:00 To 3pm

  
World Book Day

Thanks to all the children and staff who had such a 
great World Book Day celebration last Thursday – 
they were dressed imaginatively as their favourite 
characters, chose books from the Book Fair and 
had stories read to them by parents – it was a 
great day and special thanks to Mrs Tarbuck and 
Miss Joslyn for organizing it so beautifully.

.



Spoken Word Performance

This Friday saw our 12 finalists from our Spoken 
Word Day at the end of February perform their work 
for a large audience. The finalists all performed their 
work wonderfully and the winning poems are being 
made into a school anthology.

Our Mystery Reader in Y3



Church News – see below for a full list of events from St. Luke’s Church during Holy Week



Beginning of the day in KS1
Just to clarify parents, you can let your children go round to their class on their own as long as there 
is a member of staff on the gate – you can also go around with them if you would like to! You will 
notice we are having some work done to improve our playground. We have received a grant from 
Trees in Cities and they are planting extra trees and putting in some seating. This will be finished by 
the end of term.

A letter of thanks to St. Luke’s

“We are two PGCE students from University of East London that visited St. Luke’s 
Primary School at the end of February to experience primary education and to see how 
primary schools function in the UK. 

We were given the opportunity to observe the Y5 and Y6 classes all day, seeing 
them do English, Reading, Maths, and PE. It was a delight to see how the students and 
the teachers work hard and how much the pupils in St. Luke’s want to learn. 

As modern foreign language teacher trainees the highlight of our day was the 
French class. 
Both classes, Y5 and Y6 were phenomenal, the pupils were engaged in learning and 
enjoying it, the level of French taught by Madame Mbick was comparable to a secondary 
school Y7 class, the resources used were exceptional and engaging.

The day spent in St. Luke’s was lovely, the staff are extremely professional and 
kind, made us feel welcomed and at ease, and the Headteacher Mr. Hipperson was kind 
enough to open the doors of the school for us to see what a wonderful and caring school 
St Luke’s is. 

Thank you so much!”

Flavia (from Italy) and Francesca (from Portugal)



Maths Workshop for Parents
Last week saw Ms Yeter and the Reception 
staff run a maths workshop to help parents 
understand the best ways to support their 
children. Often we think, that if for example 
we take the number nine, if they can write 
the number ‘9’ then ‘they know 9’ but do 
they really? Do they know that:

1+8=9, 2+7=9, 3+6=9, 4+5=9 or that 
9-8=1, 9-2=7, 9-6=3, 9-5=4
Or:
2+2+2+2+2+1=9, 3+3+3=9…

or that 3x3=9
Or:
9 divided by 3 is 3
Or:
What is 1 more, or 
less, than 9?
Or:
Can you halve 9?  
Yes, but only if you 
introduce fractions – parts of a whole

So 1 number has so much learning in it and that is without linking that if 3+3+3=9 then maybe 
30+30+30=? – You can go on and on and the more that you do the more your child will be able to 
explore the more complicated areas of mathematics as they get older

Ramadan Mubarak & Hindu Nav Varsh
We wish all our families of Muslim faith Ramadan Mubarak, as the holy month of Islam and Hindu 
New Year (Nav Varsh) both coincide this year with Christianity’s most important time of worship.

 



6-a-side football league match against Star Primary
Well done to our boys & girls football A-teams, who put in a great performance against Star Primary 
School on Friday 8th March. The boys won both their matches and the girls won one and lost one.
The results were:
Star Boys 2 v 3 St Luke’s Boys (Emmanuel x1, Fisal x1, Gbolade x1)
St Luke’s Boys 3 v Star Boys 2 (Fisal x2, Emmanuel x1)
Star Girls 3 v 0 St Luke’s Girls 
St Luke’s Girls 4 v Star 3 (Beverley x3 , Evie x1)
Next match is Shaftesbury…. 

Girls United=Girl Power!
Last week our lovely Year 5 girls went to Eastlea School to take 
part in their annual International Girls Day. Our girls and 
many others got to take part in various workshops designed to 
build their confidence, self-esteem, self-defence and give them 
the tools to speak up for themselves. There were workshops based on women's 
history, assertiveness, IT skills and Capoeira - Brazilian Martial Arts. It was an 
exciting and inspirational day. 

Spring Term dates

March
18th-22nd Parent teacher meetings all week
20th  Y5 visit to Cody Dock – River of Hope
22nd End of Term Music concert 9am
22nd Easter Meal – parents invited
22nd Clubs end for the Spring Term
26th 2pm Y3&4 Easter Show – parents invited
27th March End of Term Achievement & Attendance 
assembly

27th March school closes for Easter Holiday at 1pm 
and reopens as normal on:
Thursday 11th April for the Summer Term

Having trouble with your child’s sleeping pattern?
It is important for your child or children’s mind and body (and for yours also) to develop a healthy 
sleeping pattern. Beat those short tempered tantrums and fraught situations with 10 top tips to help 
you sleep better.(see below - also available to download from Parents’ Page of our school website))

Hope you have a relaxing weekend

Matt Hipperson 
Head Teacher

Have you booked your place for our Easter meal? 

Already 50 parents have booked to come along and 
eat with their child!

Don’t miss out - book now!

https://www.st-lukes.newham.sch.uk/page/?title=Parents'+Page&pid=47



